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Foundation Bids Farewell to First Executive Director

Letter from the Executive Director
Following the shock and overwhelming impact of 
the 2020 pandemic and then acceptance in 2021 of 
the continued presence of COVID-19 and its many 
variants, 2022 has been the year of resolve. We 
have embraced the realities, managed them, and 
pushed forward and lived our lives accordingly. 
Globally, citizens have tried their best to create 
a new sense of normal, despite the presence of 
continued challenges, returning to work onsite or 
manage working from home, planning vacations 
and events, and socializing with friends and 
families. The new Apple iPhone has even adapted, 

giving users the option of face recognition with and without a mask. The 
beginning of 2020 will be a time none of us will ever forget. We now and will 
forever reference passages in time as “before” or “after“ COVID. 

One thing that hasn’t changed, only been reinforced, is our healthcare 
workers at Baptist Health Floyd who have remained steadfast in their care 
and compassion for the many patients we care for everyday all year long. 
They are resilient in their attention to patient needs and intent to provide 
quality care. The pandemic didn’t derail their commitment to provide 
essential, supportive attention, it only strengthened it. Floyd Memorial 
Foundation continues to value their courage, perseverance and dedication 
to the Southern Indiana community!

They say you know what a person is made of when life hands them a curve 
ball and you witness how they handle it. Universally, we know what our 
frontline workers are made of after receiving the biggest curve ball of a 
lifetime – they stood strong and exhibited tenacity, endurance, bravery 
and thoughtful consideration. We are fortunate to those throughout our 
communities who have dedicated their lives to serve those around them.

In hopes that 2023 will bring less sickness, less conflict and turmoil, and 
more days of wonder, contentment and admiration, mutual respect, and 
healthy times for all, I wish you an unwavering, peaceful and joyous year 
ahead, “after COVID” and always!

Meredith A. Lambe
Executive Director

On July 31, 2021, our community lost a longstanding employee much too soon. 
Among her many roles throughout her 40 years at Floyd Memorial Hospital, 
Diane Ballard served as the first executive director of the Floyd Memorial 
Foundation for six years. At that time, the Foundation had $50,000 in the 
bank. During her tenure, Diane was instrumental in increasing donations 
and donors to support hospital programs and equipment. She retired from 
the Foundation and the hospital in 1999, only to move on to other positions 
at a neighboring hospital and museum in the Bloomington area.  She will 
forever be remembered for her caring and pleasant disposition and giving 
110% no matter her responsibilities.  In a recent conversation with her 
sister, Linda Hendrich, also a former Foundation Executive Director, she 
stated that Diane, upon accepting the executive director position in 1993, 
was instrumental in better organizing and streamlining the fundraising 
efforts to support the Foundation’s mission and goals.
 
Diane leaves behind many friends and hospital colleagues throughout 
Southern Indiana who will cherish her memory along with her children, 
Dana and Doug (Janet), four grandchildren, three great-grandchildren, and 
her sister, Linda.
 
To make a donation to the Foundation in memory of Diane, please visit 
www.FloydFoundation.org.
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Foundation Supports SANE Certification 

VACA Growing Guardianship Services Throughout Floyd County

For many years, Floyd Memorial 
Foundation has provided grant support to 
train Emergency Department employees 
to become Sexual Assault Nurse Examiners 
(SANEs). These specialized, dedicated 
registered nurses provide specialized care 
for patients who are experiencing acute 
and long-term health consequences due 
to abuse and sexual violence. In addition, 
they provide consultation and testimony 

for civil and criminal proceedings relative to nursing practice, care provided, 
and opinions rendered regarding findings. 

Forensic nursing care is not separate and distinct from other forms of 
medical care, but rather integrated into the overall care needs of individual 
patients.  

According to the International Association of Forensic Nurses, “Victims of 
violence and abuse require care from a health professional who is trained 
to treat the trauma associated with the wrong that has been done to them- 
whether it be sexual assault, intimate partner violence, neglect, or other 
forms of intentional injury. Forensic nurses are a critical resource for anti-
violence efforts. They collect evidence and give testimony that can be used in 
a court of law to apprehend or prosecute perpetrators who commit violent 
and abusive acts.”

These experienced nurses work collaboratively with the victim, the family, 
law enforcement and community agencies to ensure and instill measures for 
the protection of our most vulnerable community members.

Floyd Memorial Foundation is honored to support them and appreciates the 
challenging work they encounter as they continue to provide the best care 
for our community.

Vulnerable Adult Care Advocates (VACA) was a collaborative idea from 
concerned citizens, including clinicians, court representatives and assisted 
living representatives, to best support incapacitated adults and the senior 
community in Floyd County. The idea was to help senior citizens with 
dementia or other incapacities make challenging decisions through the legal 
guardianship process. VACA utilizes certified volunteers to check on their 
assigned person on a weekly/bi-weekly basis to provide companionship, 
help navigate complicated medical decisions, pay bills, as well as update the 
program director on any changes to medication and/or status. 
	
Since its inception in 2020, VACA has now been able to serve 17 incapacitated 
adults in Floyd County and has been asked to expand into Harrison and 
Jefferson Counties in Indiana, making a total of 26 people who have received 
services. The list continues to grow. Guardianship training has extended 
to family members interested in supporting their relatives effectively and 
appropriately.

Floyd Memorial Foundation was 
honored to provide initial grant 
funding to support this grassroots 
organization to aid patients and 
other community members with 
difficult and sometimes life-
altering decisions. The Foundation 
continues to provide support to 
ensure vulnerable citizens have 
protective resources to ensure the best choices are being made to preserve 
their health, their home, and their livelihood.

Caring volunteers are always needed. If you know of anyone who is interested 
in making a friend with a member of our elderly community, please contact 
VACA at 812-800-9155.

Members of VACA’s board of directors attend a VACA ribbon cutting. 
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In 2021, Floyd Memorial Foundation received generous contributions from 
two local, dedicated partnering charities to support its efforts to establish a 
Level II Neonatal Intensive Care Unit (NICU) at Baptist Health Floyd. Kosair 
Charities generously awarded $299,274 towards purchasing supplies and 
equipment for this vital initiative. WHAS Crusade for Children provided 
grant funding for the purchase of state-of-the-art bassinets and a PANDA 
warmer for a future NICU.  

As supplies have been purchased, they are implemented and utilized to 
treat babies born with emergent or critical issues to avoid transporting 
them across the river to a Louisville, KY-based hospital.

We are so thankful to these generous organizations for their kind and 
continued partnership and dedication to ensure Southern Indiana families 
have necessary healthcare resources available to their newborn children 
at Baptist Health Floyd.

Kosair Charities and WHAS Crusade for Children Champion Local NICU

35th Annual Golf Classic Returns to Valley View Golf Club

Given the success of the 2020 
Golf Classic held at Valley 
View Golf Club in September 
following the onset of 
the pandemic and a June 
cancellation, the Foundation 
hosted the 35th Annual “Out 
Of This World” Golf Classic, 
once again, at Valley View 
Golf Club in Floyds Knobs on 
September 17, 2021. 

The course and clubhouse 
were busy throughout the 
day with two flights of golfers 
and a festive reception 
and awards ceremony 
immediately following. Many 
thanks to returning Masters 
Sponsor Priority Radiology 
and Radiology Associates for 
their continued support! 

Thanks also goes to Eagle Sponsors, Hilliard Lyons Trust/A Baird 
Company, WesBanco, Waters, Tyler, Hofmann & Scott and Baptist 
Health Floyd Medical Staff for their considerate support. We appreciate 
our Tour Sponsors: Baptist Health Medical Group, ID&A, Centra Credit 
Union, Murphy Elevator and OptumHealth. 

Because of caring support from these generous donors and all those 
who supported the Golf Classic as a sponsor or a golfer, Floyd Memorial 
Foundation is able to have a substantial financial impact on patient care at 
Baptist Health Floyd.

For information on sponsoring or participating in the event, please visit 
www.FloydFoundation.org. 

4



Fred Geswein presents a check from the 2021 Five-Mile Foot Feast proceeds to Joslin Diabetes Center 
representatives Brook Rose and Amanda Beedy, and Foundation Executive Director Meredith Lambe.

Fast Freddie’s Not Slowing Down After 33 Years of Running for Diabetes

Another Thanksgiving 
Day and another year 
assembling community 
members interested in 
getting out of the house to 
join in a local run before 
a day of feasting and 
fellowship with family and 
friends. On Thanksgiving 
Day 2021, Fred Geswein, 
“Fast Freddie,” was 
prepared for the 498 

runners and walkers who registered for the 33rd Annual Fast Freddie’s Five-
Mile Foot Feast at the Floyd County 4-H of Southern Indiana. Thankfully, 
Mother Nature cooperated and provided a great day for exercising outdoors. 

After hosting the Fast Freddie’s Five-Mile Foot Feast for 33 years, the event 
runs like a well-oiled machine. Runners and walkers look forward to this 
event every year. Chris Morris, a regular runner at the event, commented, “I 
can’t imagine a Thanksgiving without Fast Freddie’s run. These two events go 
hand-in-hand in Southern Indiana.” 

The event began over three decades ago after both of Fred’s children were 
diagnosed with type 1 diabetes. He wanted to do something to raise money 
for diabetes. As a long-time runner, it was an easy decision to establish a 
community run. So he did. And since the founding of this popular event, 
close to $150,000 has been raised for the local Joslin Diabetes Center, aiding 

patients with vital education and much-needed supplies that they are not 
able to afford. 

Fred shared these sentiments, “In addition to our runners, walkers, and 
volunteers, the success of Fast Freddie’s is enhanced by many individuals 
and businesses.  Plus we have been fortunate to have had a tremendous 
relationship with the New Albany City Government. The Mayor’s office, the 
Board of Public Works, Street Department, Police and Fire Departments have 
been 100% supportive for 33 years. Few road races of any size in any city can 
brag about that kind of generous community support. We’re fortunate that 
we can.”

For the 2021 Five-Mile Foot Feast, Adam Togami won the Men’s event 
coming in at 25:36 minutes. Adam last won in 2017. For the Women’s event, 
Flannery Musk came in at 30:18 minutes. She is a former Louisville Triple 
Crown winner. 

Floyd Memorial Foundation and Joslin Diabetes Center continue to be 
grateful to Fast Freddie and all those who participate in this annual event 
that supports individuals living with diabetes. We hope this event keeps on  
running!

For information on how to register to run or walk in the next 
Fast Freddie’s Five-Mile Foot Feast, please visit www.fredrun.com. 

5



Baptist Health Floyd Healthcare Heroes

Those recognized as Healthcare Hero of the Year following the pandemic include:

Laboratory/Pathology
Liz Bird
Stephanie Sampson 
Barbara Byrd
Tommee Clark
Savannah Powell
Joni Heishman

Night Shift NP
Susan Essing Spiller

Respiratory
Chris Leis
Dorothea Howell 
Amy Jones

Cardiology/CASI
Dr. Bapineedu Gondi 
Bailey Conner

Cardiac EP
Dr. Satya Garimella

Cardiology
Dr. Syed Raza
Dr. Srini Manchikalapudi

Athletic Trainer
Tyler Deuser

Pre-Op
Jennifer Benner
Leslee Schaffer
Wenmer Penetrante

Women’s Services
Kelly Scott
Allyson Murawski
Rita Berry
Emily Uhl

Labor & Delivery
Laurie Adamson 

Surgery
Sarah Spencer 
Tonya Hebner 
Laura Jackson

Endoscopy
Tiffany Buckland
Mindy Gouge
Kay Weissberg
Emily Anderson

CON
Tristen Samuels

Pharmacy
Dan Inboden
Lindsey Minnick 
Natalie Nichols
Shannon Burton

House Supervisors
Amanda Huffmon

Hospitalist
Dr. Tim Farley

CT
Tiffany Nugent 

Medical Care Mgmt.
Susan Nall

Quality
Brittany Amick 
Liz Couch

Radiology - Diagnostic 
Imaging
Dr. Otis Colvin
Sonya Smith

Interventional Radiology
Lynn Pierce Dempster

MIPS
Ashley Starrett
Hannah Watkins 
Brooklyn McClure
Hollye Turner
Amy Gosnell 
Tiffany Punch

Infectious Disease
Dr. Ammar Tayara 

EVS
Michelle (Micki) Roberts
Lauren Hostner
Keith Levy, Jr.

Patient Access Supervisor
Nicole Voelker

Observation
Tera Luckhardt

Home Health
Teri Riggs
Angela Clark 

Director Critical Care/PCU 
Michael Northcraft

BHMG Highlander Point
Dr. Stephen Karem

BHMG Highlander Point UC
Beth Parrott

Med Staff
Lisa Merchant

Emergency Department
Larra Foster
Craig Rudicel
Dr. Tom Harris 
Grace Marskbury

Cath Lab
Steve Smith

Surgical Oncology
Alison Hatmaker

Sterile Processing
Jason Redden
Erica Beatty 

BHMG Vascular Surgery
JoAnn Sumler

BHMG Bariatrics
Hannah Raake

Pre-Admission Testing
Carol Norrington

Ambulatory
Karen Vaxter
Tonya Albers

SIPS
Lisa Satori 
Amanda Hardesty
Lindsay Logsdon

Cancer Center
Belinda Wiseman
Jordanne Oaks
Dr. Ifeoma Okeke

OPCV
Destiny Hughes
Susan Edlin
Susan Hunt
Debbie Lozier

Cancer Center Radiation 
Oncology
Frankie Willbanks

ICU
Debbie Clark  

HRD
Patti Hunt 

Lab/Nursing Cancer Care 
Center
Stephanie Coleman

Cancer Center Infusion
Jill Crawford

Physical Therapy/Outpatient 
Therapy
Mary Kaufmann
Chad Eurton
Mike Morris
Alicia Oldham
Carmela Reyes

River Ridge Primary Care
Deborah Stucky

OB/GYN
Dr. Stephen Baldwin
Dr. Carol Borden

Sleep Center
Elaine Hood

Pulmonary
Dr. Azmi Draw

Employee Health
Tammi Ricke

Food & Nutrition
Anne Phillips

Anesthesiology
Dr. Barry Miller

Pain Management
Dr. Patricia Habimana

Nephrology
Dr. Krishna Konijeti 

BHMG Highlander Point 
Urgent Care
Theresia Weyler

Nursing Pool/Sitter
Bennie Logsdon
Rose Phillips

Case Management
Carol Naegele

BHMG Behavioral Medicine
Dr. Yelena Vanina 
Denna Watson

BHMG Floyd UCC
Stephanie Cook

BioMed
Jason Hagerhorst 

BHMG Neurology
Dr. Joseph Seipel
Amy Busse

Joslin Diabetes
Dr. Vasti Broadstone

BHMG General Surgery
Dr. Jordan Brown
Dr. John Clayton 
Dr. John McCormick
Morgan Neeley
Alana Turner

CVCU
Linda Cockerell 
Karen Bentfield 
Melissa Riley
Sarah Bingham

With the onset of the pandemic in spring 2020, Floyd Memorial Foundation polled Baptist Health Floyd employees to nominate fellow employees for the 
Healthcare Hero of the Year. Because so many individuals not only courageously managed circumstances in their respective areas during an uncertain 
time in healthcare, they supported other departments as well. It was all hands on deck for many months! Employees were nominated based on their 
commitment, integrity, compassion and ability to provide exceptional patient care or peer-to-peer support during a very stressful, challenging time, ensuring 
appropriate guidelines and protocols were followed for patient and community safety, and stepping in to support fellow coworkers or situations as needed. 
They upheld the Hippocratic Oath, exemplified unwavering resolve, and were shining examples of a Healthcare Hero. 

From the poll, 125 individuals were recognized for their dedication, perseverance, and bravery. Some of these remarkable individuals are still with Baptist 
Health Floyd and some have moved on to other endeavors or retirement. Regardless, we celebrate them and are indebted to them for their genuine 
compassion, care and attention and greatly appreciate their incredible service to their profession, their patients, and to the Southern Indiana community!
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“During the early weeks of the pandemic, information and strategies seemed 
to change almost hourly, but Lindsey continued to press on to ensure that 

appropriate care was given to our patients.”

Comments submitted by staff for the above Healthcare Heroes.

Baptist Health Floyd is fortunate to so many caring, compassionate individuals who play a vital role in 
delivering a safe, effective and quality experience, not only during a global pandemic, but everyday. 

Thank you for all that you do to keep our community safe and healthy!

Lindsey Minnick, Clinical Pharmacist Michael Northcraft RN

Dr. Ammar Tayara Brittany Amick RN

“Since long before the first COVID-positive patient at Baptist Health Floyd, 
Mike has been tirelessly preparing his units and departments for what was 

to come. He puts in countless hours to ensure appropriate protocols are met 
for patient and staff safety!”

“Dr. Tayara is incredibly knowledgeable and cares deeply for his patients. 
During COVID, he has been an invaluable member of our hospital team.”

“Brittany has been working endlessly to protect staff and patients since the 
beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic. She has handled difficult situations 

professionally and always managed to find a safe solution.

Baptist Health Floyd Healthcare Heroes - Unmasked!
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2021 Floyd Memorial Foundation Donors  

Throughout the year, the Floyd Memorial Foundation receives monetary gifts and donations from generous and thoughtful individuals, 
families and businesses in and around the Southern Indiana region to support a variety of health-related initiatives. We could not do the 
work we do without their considerate support. We extend our sincere gratitude and appreciation to the following for their gifts:

$25,000 & Above
Kosair Charities, Inc.
WHAS Crusade for Children, Inc.

$10,000 - $24,999
Baptist Health
Fred Geswein & Fast Freddie’s 5K Foot Feast, Inc.
Priority Radiology
Radiology Associates

$5,000 - $9,999
Dr. Kristopher & Tonya Abeln
American Online Giving Foundation, Inc.
Baptist Health Floyd Medical Staff
Joseph Buchman Ph.D.
KHIT Consulting
Logan’s Healthcare Linen Service
Michael & Joy Schroyer
Waters, Tyler, Hofmann & Scott, LLC
WesBanco Bank, Inc.

$1,000 - $4,999
ADT Commercial
American Fundraising Foundation, Inc.
Baird Foundation
Baird Trust Company
Robert W. Baird and Co. Inc.
Dr. Stephen & Elizabeth Baldwin
Lauren Berger
Drs. Michael & Casey Bittenbender
Callistus Smith Insurance Agency
Cardinal Uniforms Inc.
Centra Credit Union
City of New Albany
Hon. J. Terrence & Peggy Cody
Elizabeth Couch
Brian Cox
Joe & Jennifer Dablow
Dean Dorton Allen Ford
Dr. Satya Garimella
German American Bancorp
Joe & Melissa Glover
Dr. Bapineedu & Saranya Gondi
Healogics
Dr. Jayne Hollander & Gregory Pilotte
ID&A
Indiana Members Credit Union
Ivy Tech Foundation
Dr. Phillip & Theresa Johnson
Dr. Alfred Knable
Kroger Community Cares
Thomas & Meredith Lambe
Louisville & Indiana Railroad Company
Dr. Marilyn Mahan & Scott Book
Dr. James Y. McCullough Jr.
Matt & Sarah Millies
Murphy Elevator Company
One Anesthesia 
Optum Health
Opus Development Company LLC

Dr. Edsel Reed
David Schmitt
Schuler Bauer Realty
Brent & Tawana Shaffer
Signature Mortgage
Southern Indiana Rehab Hospital
Sue Terrell
Dr. Emily Volk
Dr. Brian & Noelle Worm

$500 - $999
AML Construction
Anonymous
Jerome Bischof
Steve Bush
Todd Dooley
Duke Energy
Christy Flynn
Joy Garvin
W.M. Kelley Co. Inc.
Cathy Kidd
Clark & Jordan King
LMH Architecture
Lenfert Properties LLC
Michael McClain
Kelly McMinoway
Angela Murphy
John & Kimberly Naville
Network for Good
Retailers Supply Co., Inc.
Cynthia Saegaert-Book
Lee Sage
Heather Shrum
Nick Theohares
Jackie Vaught

$100 - $499
John Abel & Nancy Smith
Michael Alexander
Brittany Amick
Ashley Anderson
Ian Anderson
Andesign
Norhan Azzab
Ballard Exploration Company, Inc.
Baptist Health Floyd Laboratory Dept.
Brenda Bane
Doug & Emily Banet
Dr. Edward Bell
Bennett & Bennett Insurance, Inc.
Steven & Teresa Bennett
Mary Berdy
James Birdwell
Kevin & Kristen Boehnlein
Abigail Boger
Steve Boman
Sandy Boofter
Emmie Brown
Janet Bryan
Holly Burdine

Rachel Burns
Caesars Foundation of Floyd County
Carman Industries, Inc.
Melanie Carter
Mary Chism
Clark County REMC
Vicki Cline
Louette Combs
Commonwealth X-Ray, Inc.
James Conlee
Credit Bureau Systems, Inc.
Dee Curry
Traci D’Angelo
Debra Davis
Teresa Deming
Kathleen Dennis
Chris & Rebecca Didelot
Linda Durham
Nadine Edrington
Betty Ervin
Evansville Teachers Federal Credit Union
Andrea Faulkenburg
Martha Fessel
Gilda’s Club Kentuckiana
Alexandra Gilmore
Aaron & Angie Glotzbach
Diana Green
Heather Gregory
Bryan & Courtney Grumley
Chris Hamlyn
Amy Hardin
Myra Harris-Richardson
Richard & Sharon Harvey
Ruth Heideman
Father H. Michael Hilderbrand
Debbie Hodges
Sara House
Bebi Howell
Sherri Hudson
Evelyn Hunter
Dan Inboden
Laura Jackson
Christine Jevyak
Lyndon & Tracy Johnson
John Jones
Nadine Jones
Mary Kaufman
Lenne & Veneda Keithley
James & Rebecca King
Betty Kopp
Pamela Larimore
Christie Ledford
Holli Lemme
Sarah Leis
Libs Paving Company, Inc.
Cynthia Lovan
Melissa Marguet
Jack McCloskey
McCoy Painting
Sarah Merlano
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Janea Miller
Marcellus Minor
Helen Mitchell
Beth Moore
Jack & Betty Morgan
Wanda Morris
Allyson Murawski
Diane Murphy
Michael & Melinda Murry
NetTango, Inc.
Ted & Abigail Newton
Marty & Bonnie Nevins
Rose Nolot
Cheryl Norwood
OB/GYN Assoc. of Southern Indiana
Chidi Okorie
Kelly Owsley
Elizabeth Parrott
Patient Point
Donna Patteson
Charles Pearson
Pekin United Methodist Church
Cynthia Pierce
Keith & Kim Pinnick
Prudential Insurance
Jeremy Ragan
Brenda Rexroat
Samantha Richardson
Rotary Club of New Albany
Jenifer Roution
David Royalty
Jessie & Stephanie Sampson
Laurie Scarff
Chaplain Rob Schettler
Schmitt Furniture
Marcia Schroeder
Mary Schroeder
Laurie Schuld
Kathy Scifres
Karen Sears
Virgil Shutters
Olivia Sleepe
Donna Smith
Paulina Smith
Sojourn Church of New Albany
Lisa Stilger
Cammy Stinson
Peggy Stith
JoAnn Sumler
Ashley Sutherland
Debra Temple
Mark Wade
Wagner Oil Company
Barbara Warren
Katie Wells
Jill Vanfossen Wesp
Tom Williams
Belinda Wiseman
Amy Wyatt

$1 - $99
Leslie Ackerman
Laurie Adamson
Linda Adamson
Breeauna Anderson
Vicki Armes
Frey Ayele
Morgan Baker

David & Debra Barksdale
Kasey Barnes
Meghan Beard
Karen Bentfield
Leslie Bierman
Angela Bishop
Angela Morrison Bland
Karen Bleemel
Zach Bloyd
Abigail Breit
Autumn Broady
Judith Broady
Megan Bruederle
Veronica Burgess
Dory Burks
Kelly Burnett
Amy Busse
Emily Byrd
Ken & Dolores Calebs
Michelle Calloway
Renata Carroll
Mikayla Cassidy
Charity Gift Certificates
Patricia Christensen
Tommee Clark
Wendy Colley
Laynie Collins
Maria Conley
Terra Coomer
Jennifer Cooper 
Shayla Cravens
Laura Crump
Richard Denny
Rebecca Devore
William & Diana Dierking
John Dimar
Terry Draper
Sharon Eckart
Roger Edwards
Donna Esterle
Joyce Eversole
Sue Fields
Brooke Foster
Nerissa Fraime
Billy Frazier
Adam Frederick
Marlene Funkhouser
Cheryl Garbe
Diana Garrett
Bethany Garrow
Cheryl Geltmaker
Givings Foundation,  Inc.
April Goldschmidt
Alexandra Gott
Mindy Gouge
Fay Greckel
Karrie Gricius
Jill Grohovsky
Linda Guyton
Brittany Haas
Albert & Kate Hagmann
Michelle Hamilton
Nichole Hargett
Lauri Harral
Ashley Harrell
Heavenly Dreams LLC
Judith Heitzman
Paul Hertog

Pam Hobbs
Myra Holloway
Jill Hornung
Donna House
Rhonda Hubert
Denise Hunt
Patti Hunt
Meagan Jackson
Sally James
Melissa Jenkins
Randall & Deborah Johnson
Amy Jones
Jenna Jorden
Christine Kahl
Amber Kays
Thelma Keller
Roger & Lois Ketterer
Sandra Koerber
Diane Kost
Anne Kron
Kathy Kull
Norma Kupferer
Christy Laduke
Katherine Lennon
Keith Levy, Jr. 
A & H.T. Loftus
Lindsay Logsdon
Juanita Love
Tiffany Marshall
Patricia Mason
Susan Matthews
Teresa McCombs
Roger McKinney
Erin Merideth
Craig & Kathy Monteleone
Shirley Moore
Katie Mosier
Kathy Mott
William Mullineaux
Cheryl Napper
Connie Nichols
Deborah Nickless
Miriam Norris
Tiffany Nugent
Judith O’Learly
Courtney Paris
Shannon Parker
Pamela Parkerson
Wenmer Penetrante
Merrill & Peggy Peter
John Phillips
Theresa Phillips
Anita Philpot
Corina Propst
Kelly Ramsey
Steve Rawlings
Sara Rayl
Patricia Raymer
Chelsea Reyling
Lisa Rhodes
Violet Rice
Stefanie Richmer
Jaime Ripperdan
Andrea Ritchie
Gabrielle Rodriguez
Brook Rose
Anna Schmidt
Emily Schneider

Ellen Schueler
Rita Schueler
Thomas & Marilyn Scott
Doug & Mary Seewer
Wendy Seymour
Tamara Sharp
Angela Sneed
Julie Spears
Ashley Starrett
Elizabeth Stith
Malainna Sullivan
Wilma Tackett
Ashley Tarr
Beverly Terrell
Lauren Theobald
Chloe Thompson
Pamela Thompson
Tina Thompson
Noemi Tolentino
Marketa Underwood
Tonya Waelde
Susan Waiz
David Walker
Stephanie Walker
Paul Watson
Rachel Weddington
Theresia Weyler
Paul Wheatley
Bethanie White
Valerie White
Brandy Wight
Frankie Willbanks
Kayla Williams
Michelle Williams
Pamela Williams
Beth Willoughby
Carrie Wiseman
Christy Yates
Betsy Young
Robin Zipperle

*Deceased

THANK YOU!
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Recognition Gifts Received for Honorariums and In Memoriam 

Floyd Memorial Foundation offers an opportunity for individuals to recognize family and friends who have passed away and those community members who 
have had a substantial impact on the lives of others. Individuals are invited to donate to the Foundation in memory of someone or honor a special person 
in their life, either by recognizing a birthday, an anniversary, a significant milestone or “just because.” These giving opportunities not only recognize and 
highlight those who have been meaningful in one’s life but also ensures a lasting memory for special family members and friends along with furthering the 
mission of the Floyd Memorial Foundation. All donations help support essential, quality resources at Baptist Health Floyd, impacting the better health and 
well-being of the community. 

We thank the following donors for giving us the honor to highlight these individuals and signify the important role they had in the lives of others.

In Memoriam:

William L. Archibald
   Mark Wade

Margaret Atchley
   Ina Anderson Voyles

Rick Bane
   Brenda Bane

Claude Bradley
   Roger & Bobbie Bradley
   Mary Chism

Barbara Bryan
   Janet Bryan
   Kathleen Dennis
   Tracy & Lyndon Johnson
   Donna Patteson
   Christy Yates

Winifred G. Buchman RN
  Joseph Buchman Ph.D.

Betty Cairns
  Teresa & Steven Bennett
   Katie Wells
 
Lillian Mae Conlee
   James Conlee

Claude Davis
  Debra Davis

William Dierking
   Diana Dierking

Roger Eckart
   Sharon Eckart

In Honor of:

Coleman Edrington
   Anonymous

Carolyn Eve
   Baptist Health Floyd Human       	
   Resources Department
   
Harold Fessel
   Martha Fessel

Joe Fields
   Sue Fields

James Green
   Diana Green 

Cynthia Hertog
    Paul Hertog

Eunice Hickman
   Joyce Eversole 

Claude Lambert
   Mary Schroeder

George & Eileen Mullineaux
   William Mullineaux

Michael Murry
   Melinda Murry

Donald Rexroat
   Brenda Rexroat

Johnnie Royalty
   David Royalty

William Schmidt
   Anna Schmidt

Sharon Shutters
   Virgil Shutters

Charles Ronald Smith
   Cheryl Geltmaker

Mark Alan Smith
   Donna Smith

Mary Snelling
   Tina Thompson

Melinda Spears
   Linda Adamson  

Ward Tackett
   Wilma Tackett

Richard Warren
   Barbara Warren 

Ella Kay Watson
   Paul Watson

Theresa Williams
   Tom Williams

Waymond Wilson
   Violet Rice

Elizabeth Couch RN
  Brittany Amick RN

Father Mike Hilderbrand
  Jerome Bischof

Stephen Karem MD
  Nadine Edrington

PCU
  Jackie Vaught

Chaplain Rob Schettler
  Patricia Mason
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2021 Foundation Grant Distribution 

Baptist Health Floyd Grant Support

Community Health-Related Grant Support

Baptist Health Floyd resources, 
equipment and initiatives
Community outreach 
Healthier Community Initiative (HCI)

Baptist Health Floyd Grant Support

•	Womens’ Services – Purchased bereavement information and supplies to 
provide families who experience a loss at the hospital.

•	Heart Failure Program – Purchased digital bath scales and pillboxes for 
program participants.

•	Patient Education Services – Purchased high-fidelity patient simulator for 
unit educators.

•	Pastoral Care – Purchased CARE Channel subscription for hospital TV 
network for all patients.

•	Pharmacy – Provided financial support for Patient Medication Assistance 
program.

•	Cancer Center – Provided financial support for complimentary massage 
therapy program for cancer and terminally ill patients.

•	HR – Provided financial support for Knowledge Program to assist employees 
pursuing a healthcare career.

•	Radiology & Speech Therapy – Purchased powered patient position chair 
for video swallows and barium swallow studies.

•	Speech Therapy – Purchased voice prosthetics and laryngectomy supplies 
to provide free-of-charge to patients.

•	Care Coordination – Purchased car seats to provide to parents of newborns.
•	Healthier Community Initiative (HCI) – Provided support for two nurses to 

oversee three health coalitions, free health screenings, blood drives, and 
educational briefings and healthy lifestyle trainings.

•	HCI & Pharmacy – Provided funding to support Nicotine Replacement 
Therapy medications and support for patients trying to quit smoking.

Community Health-Related Grant Support

•	Family & Children’s Place – Provided support for forensic interviews, 
medical evaluations, mental health services and family advocate training at 
Southern Indiana location.

•	Family Health Centers of Southern Indiana – Provided assistance for 
Women’s Health Provider, prenatal care, and PPE supplies.

•	Hope Southern Indiana – Provided support for emergency homeless and 
prevention assistance for families struggling financially due to the COVID-19 
pandemic. 

•	Clark County Youth Shelter & Family Services – Provided support for 
medical screenings for youth, employees, and volunteers and medications 
for youth.

•	Family Ark – Provided support for renovation of housing into therapy offices 
to expand services to over 450 children.

•	Homeless Coalition of Southern Indiana – Provided support for White Flag 
shelter supplies, staff, and transportation for homeless individuals.

•	Center for Women and Families – Funding provided for Southern Indiana 
programs and advocates.

•	Vulnerable Adult Care Advocates (VACA) – Funding provided for program 
and operational expenses including court costs, training and volunteer 
expenses.

•	Personal Counseling Services – Funding supported weekly counseling 
sessions for 60 individuals and families residing in Floyd, Clark, Harrison, 
Crawford, Washington and Scott counties over a five-month period.

•	Align Southern Indiana – Support enabled the creation of a survey for 
grades 7, 9, & 11 in Clark, Floyd, Scott, Harrison, and Washington counties 
to test for, understand and determine the knowledge and usage of drugs 
and alcohol for future programming.

•	Brandon’s House Counseling Center – Funding supported 100 hours of 
professional counseling services for Floyd County youth and families.
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A special thank you to the following members of the Heritage Society for their considerate 
and generous contribution of $5,000 and above to the Floyd Memorial Foundation:

John & Nancy Abel
David & Lana Aebersold
Jacob Archibald
Dayna Bruner-Ashley
Dr. D. Mark & Bobbi Bickers
Dr. Bradley & Tami Black
Gina & Dennis* Borden
Dr. Joseph A. & Billie Bruckman
Kevin & Kelly Burke
Dr. Naveed & Noreen Chowhan
Sue Christopher
Hon. J. Terrence & Peggy Cody
Dr. John M. Conner
Anthony & Cecelia Cooke
Charles Contreras & Brooke Mock- 	
     Contreras
Nathan & Elizabeth Couch
Brian & Beth Cox
Dr. Bill & Rita Davidson
David & Diana Davis
Dr. Chris & Ann Day
Dr. Art & Margaret Duncan
Mark & Jan Eddy
Mark & Phyllis Eichberger
Dr. Dan & Stephanie Eichenberger
Alan & Mary Elliott
Christy Flynn
Dr. William R. & Brenda Fortner
Todd & Michelle Frossard
Dr. & Mrs. Satya Garimella
Shawn & Julie Garmon
James E. & Deborah M. Garner
Mary Jo Garner & Greg Pennell
Dr. William Garner III
John & Barbara Geltmaker
Dr. Darius & Mariam Ghazi
Joe & Melissa Glover
Dr. Roy C. & Denise Graves
Bryan & Laurie Haag

Bryant R. Annette Hanson
Roger & Rochelle Harbison
Pam Hartfield
Dr. David Heideman*
Ms. Ruth Heideman
Michael & Evelyn Heiligenberg
Frank & Jamie Heinz
Kermit & Linda Hendrich
Michael & Lynn Higgins
Father Mike Hilderbrand
DJ & Cynthia Hines
Dr. C.M. & Janna Hocker
John C. Hodge
Dr. Jayne Hollander & Gregory Pilotte
Greg & Jan Huber
Ted & Dana Huber
Dr. Julie Hutchinson & Chris Rauen
Edward & Tammi Jerdonek
Betty Johnson
Dr. Phillip & Theresa Johnson
Tom & Lodie Jones
William & Angela Kaiser
Chuck & Pat Kasse
Lenne & Veneda Keithley
Pat & Pam Kelley
Martha King
Robert & Deena Kleehamer
Rick & Kim Kochert
David & Judy Kocka
Felecia Koerber
Bob & Kelly Koetter
Jack & Melanie Koetter
Kenny & Vicki Koetter
Randy & Sandra Koetter
Ron Kron
Thomas & Meredith Lambe
Gary & Sandy Libs
Carol Libs
Greg & Christie Longest

Robert Mackin
Jon & Betty Mathes
Jack McCloskey
Pat & Leaha McCrite
Dr. James Y. McCullough Jr.
Brandon & Jaime McLain
Angela Mead
Greg & Kelly McMinoway
Jerrol Z. & Alice Miles
Ted & Meredith Miller
Matt & Sarah Millies
Linda Minton
John & Carol Mullen
John & Kimberly Naville
Sandy Naville RN
Dr. Bogdan* & Gerry Nedelkoff
Kathy Newman
Matt & Kelly Oakley
Ronald & Anne Offutt
Scott & Andrea Olinger
Tim Pence
Merrill & Peggy Peter
Dr. Ronald & Pamela Pryor
Jerri Quillman
Pam Raake
Dr. Edsel S. Reed Jr.
Tim & Valerie Rice
Phyllis Robinson
Angie Rose
Dr. Timothy & Susan Schmitt
Michael & Joy Schroyer
Vaughan & Jill Scott
Dr. Bahram & Shahin Sepehri
Tommy & Leslie Lewis Sheets
Robert Shine*
Gary & Rita Shourds
Mark & Melody Shugarman
Douglas & Teresa Sidebottom
Adam & Christy Smith

Bill & Janet Smith
Glenn P. & Dawn Smith
Everett & Mary Evelyn Sprigler
T.J. & Jan Sprigler
Kerry & Debra Stemler
John & Kay Stevens
Sue Terrell
Nick Theohares
Mark & Martha Truman
Leslie Vidra & Jerry Ulrich
Dr. Emily Volk
John & Claudette Waggoner
J. Scott & Anne Waters
Dana & Sharon Wavle
Janee Mifflin-Williams
Thomas & Theresa Williams
Rayna Withers 
Harlan & Karen Yeager
Fuzzy & Diane Zoeller

*Deceased

Heritage Society Members Supporting Floyd Memorial Foundation

Floyd Memorial Foundation Chairman Joe Glover and his wife Melissa attend a Heritage Society event.
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Floyd Memorial Foundation Celebrates 2021 Guardian Angels

Floyd Memorial Foundation’s Guardian Angel program provides an opportunity for grateful patients, families, friends, and 
fellow employees to recognize thoughtful and compassionate attention received from a Baptist Health Floyd employee, 
physician or volunteer for a minimum $25 donation to the Foundation. All donations support the mission of the Floyd Memorial 
Foundation, impacting patient care and resources at Baptist Health Floyd. 

Congratulations to the following Baptist Health Floyd employees who were recognized in 2021 for their exceptional 
consideration that made a difference in someone’s life.

BHMG
Chris Miller, PA

Cancer Center
Dr. Amitoj Gill
Brookelynn Richards RN

Case Management
Angie Springate 

Care Coordination Unit
Jamie Riley RN
Misty Stiles RN
Samantha Sweeney RN
Melissa Timberlake RN

Emergency Department
Paula Hirschauer RN

Food & Nutrition 
Dietary Team

Hospitalists
Dr. Kelly Hall

Labor & Delivery
Celia Amaya RN
Dr. Heather Lewis

Medical Inpatient Services
(MIPS) – Oncology
Kevin Bridges RN
Gracie Hamelman
Tasha Simpson RN

Neuro Heart
Kurstyn Baxer RN
Brianna Gieseler RN
Jennifer Lewis RN
Brooklyn Woertz RN

Nursery
Lucy Happel RN
Jackie Neal RN

PACU
Kaeleigh Thulier

Patient Access
Terri Jansen

Physical Therapy
Christina Merk PhD.
Mike Morris
Shelby Schroeder

Pulmonology
Dawn Day RN

Radiology
Dottie Clark

Radiology Intervention OR
Tina Collins

Surgical Inpatient Services 
(SIPS)
Lisa Satori RN

Pharmacist Natalie Nichols is acknowledged as a Guardian Angel.

Food & Nutrition Department recognized as Guardian Angels by a patient.

The BHMG Physical Therapy Team on Charlestown Road recognized as Guardian Angels. 

Surgery
Stan O’Neil
Cheryl Underwood RN

Other Guardian Angels
Alysen Adams
Maddie Adams

Elizabeth Carney
Deborah Clark
Becky Estes
Elizabeth Ferguson
Jennifer Gravel
Victoria Gravel
Dr. Abdul Jabaar

Kristin Jenner
Autumn Kemp
Kailyn O’Leary
Nicole Voelker
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Trunk or Treat Provides Plenty of Eye Candy

Financial Statement January 1 through December 31, 2021

Revenue, support and gains:

Fundraising

Golf Classic $74,315

White Coat Dinner $5,000

Other Fundraising $52,702

Contributions $218,122

In-kind contributions $240,293

Other Income         $291

Net investment return $3,268,789

Net assets released from restrictions $(72,910)

Total revenue, support and gains $3,859,512

*A complete copy of our 2021 audited financial statements and Form 990 are available by request.

Program

Grant Awards	 $531,460

Salaries and benefits $91,228

Scholarships $3,200

Other $43,372

Total Program Expenses $669,260

Total Expenses $965,083

Change in net assets $2,894,429

Net assets beginning of the year $17,657,550

Net assets end of the year $20,551,979

Fundraising

Salaries and benefits $68,421

Golf Classic $20,429

White Coat Dinner $11,162

Other fundraising $70,655

Total Fundraising Expenses $170,667

General and Administrative

Bank and other fees $1,914

Office, supplies and other $54,821

Salaries and benefits $68,421

Total General and Administrative Expenses $125,156

Expenses:

With the exception of 2020, Floyd Memorial Foundation hosts Trunk or Treat every year for hospital employees’ children and grandchildren to safely 
trick or treat and enjoy the holiday with each other. Baptist Health Floyd departments and service lines volunteer and provide a “trunk” or a booth, 
pass out candy and prizes, provide games, and take photos of the amazing costumes.  It is always a “treat” to not only see the children’s costumes 
but to see our fellow employees dress in costume – sometimes ghoulish, sometimes like a fairy tale, sometimes mimicking a movie character. Fun is 
always shared by all attending! 

In 2021, the Foundation hosted the Trunk or Treat in the Green Valley parking lot versus hosting inside the hospital to ensure all employees, their 
children and grandchildren stayed safe while enjoying the fun. A special thanks to our spirited departments and service areas for making Trunk or 
Treat a special time for all attending!
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Help Fundraise for the Floyd Memorial Foundation When You Shop

It’s simple, easy and free. If you shop with Amazon or Kroger, Floyd Memorial Foundation will receive a portion of 
your purchases that will directly impact healthcare programs and resources at Baptist Health Floyd supported by 

Floyd Memorial Foundation donations.

To register or re-enroll your Kroger Plus Card (necessary to re-enroll each year) for the 
Kroger Community Rewards program, just follow these easy steps:

1. Log on to www.kroger.com/communityrewards
2. Choose “Sign In” or “Create An Account”
3. Select “Floyd Memorial Foundation”
4.  Select “Save”

To register for the Amazon Smile program:
1. Log on to smileamazon.com (same as your 
Amazon log on information)
2. Select “Floyd Memorial Foundation”

It’s that simple! Remember, the Foundation will receive a percentage of your sales only 
when shopping at AmazonSmile, not Amazon.
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Floyd Memorial Foundation | 1850 State Street, New Albany, IN 47150 | 812.949.5519 | FloydFoundation.org

Community members founded Floyd Memorial Foundation in 1978 to provide financial support for Baptist Health Floyd, formerly Floyd 
Memorial Hospital.  For more than 40 years, the vision of the Foundation is to ensure vital medical resources are in place for the better 
health and well-being of residents living in the six counties we serve in Southern Indiana, including Floyd, Clark, Harrison, Crawford, Scott 
and Washington. The Foundation Board of Directors is comprised of hospital and community members. We thank the following board 
members for their commitment, service and dedication to the mission and vision of the Foundation.

2022 Floyd Memorial Foundation Board of Directors & Staff

Floyd Memorial Foundation Privacy Policy 
Your privacy is important to us.  To better protect your privacy, we provide this notice explaining our online information practices.  We collect no information about you unless 
you choose to provide that information to us.  In addition, we do not give, share, sell or transfer any personal information about you to any third parties.  To prevent unauthorized 
access, maintain accuracy, and ensure the correct use of information, we have put in place appropriate physical, electronic, and managerial procedures to safeguard and secure 
any information that we collect.  If you have questions about our privacy practices, you can contact us at 812.949.5519 or email us at meredith.lambe@bhsi.com.

Joseph Glover, Chairman
   Indiana University Southeast

Matt Millies, Vice Chairman
   Edward Jones

Adam Smith, Secretary
   Callistus Smith Insurance

Joe Dablow, Treasurer
   New Albany Floyd County Schools 

Jake Archibald
   OptumHealth

Dayna Ashley
   Schuler Bauer Real Estate Services
 
Amber Banet
   Brown-Forman

Cory Cochran
   River Hills Economic Development District

Lacie Couzin, PhD, RN
   Ivy Tech Community College

Patrick Falvey, COO
   Baptist Health

Hon. Maria Granger
    Judge – State of Indiana

Braidi Huecker MD
   Community Representative

Krishna Konijeti MD
   OptumHealth 

Christopher Lane, Esq.
   Floyd County Prosecutor

Brian Lenfert 
   Lenfert Properties, LLC

James Y. McCullough Jr., MD
   Community Representative

Clayton Rose
   German American Bank

Michael Schroyer, President
   Baptist Health Floyd

Tate Smith RN
   Baptist Health Floyd

Beau Zoeller, Esq.
   Frost Brown Todd LLC

Staff
Meredith A. Lambe
   Executive Director

Erynn McInnis, CFRE
   Philanthropy Development Officer

Emily Byrd
   Executive Assistant


